#### Thursday, April 3, 2025

Greetings Parent Advisory Committee Members,

As we transition into the Spring season, we look forward to the opportunities it will bring for reflecting on the learning and progress made this year. We encourage you to share your insights and recommendations on ways to enhance teaching and learning, student and family engagement, school safety, as well as joy and wellness, among other areas as part of our comment development process. Our meetings from March-April will provide time to put ideas into comments.

To assist you in preparing for comment development, we would like to remind you that all recorded meetings, PowerPoint presentations, and resources are available on the PAC website at <a href="mailto:lausd.org/pac">lausd.org/pac</a>. If you need any documents or handouts shared during previous meetings, please reach out to Ms. Diaz or Mr. Hernandez.

We also want to express our gratitude to the members who participated in our District Parent Committee Leadership Development Series. This year, we hosted workshops on Parliamentary Procedure, Understanding Data, and Writing Skills, with the final workshop focused on crafting SMART comments. The content for these workshops is available at <a href="mailto:lausd.org/committees">lausd.org/committees</a>. If you would like copies of the materials, please let one of our SFACE colleagues know, and we will be happy to email them or provide printed copies.

Additionally, we are concluding our Region Ambassador segments, and we are proud to report that over 2,500 participants joined the series this year alone. Through this initiative, families learned about how Region Offices are supporting special needs students, English learners, and the LCAP. If you would like to receive copies of the content, please don't hesitate to ask. Families have expressed their appreciation for the learning opportunities and the flexibility to participate in a hybrid format (both inperson and from home).

Looking ahead, we are excited to announce the upcoming Title I Family Conference, scheduled for May 19, 2025. This conference will focus on the District's literacy and writing initiatives, provide an in-depth look at i-Ready, and offer essential Know Your Rights information. Last year, we had over 900 participants, and we are hopeful that attendance will continue to grow.

Thank you for your ongoing partnership. Together, we have overcome many challenges, and we are privileged to continue working alongside you as a resilient and supportive community.

Sincerely,

Office of Student, Family, and Community Engagement

### **SFACE and District Highlights**

The Family Academy is hosting valuable learning opportunities centered on Know Your Rights Information, as well as health, housing and education. The content is available for viewing by visiting <a href="https://www.lausd.org/familyacademy">https://www.lausd.org/familyacademy</a>. This site also includes PDF copies of the course catalogues for Region in-person engagement and the central office webinars scheduled.



**Region Family and Community Engagement** teams are partnering with *Families in Schools* to offer Title I parents the opportunity to learn more about the District's Title I Parent and Family Engagement Policy and provide input. Our second round of engagement is scheduled during the month of March and will feature in-person workshops and one webinar presentation. Learn about the dates, locations and times at <a href="https://www.lausd.org/familyacademy">https://www.lausd.org/familyacademy</a>.

Equity Course Pathways: The Family Academy, in partnership with the Division of Adult and Career Education, offers cohort-centered courses known as Equity Course Pathways. The curriculum is organized as a 7-class course experience where families engage in culturally relevant curriculum in a cohort learning environment, define family engagement, and develop their action plan to stay engaged in their child's education.

Choose from one of four pathways: multilingual learners, Black and African American learners, youngest learners, and learners with exceptional needs. Click on the link to join the interest list and someone will contact you to enroll: LAUSDAdultEd.org/HelpYourChild

Adult Education Virtual Academy

Legarn How To Help Your Child Succeed in School

Choice from one of four classes:

Market Market Charles of School

To ch

**The Parent Portal** is available for all parents and guardians to learn more about the progress of their children in a variety of different areas. Over 86% of Los Angeles Unified families are already connected to student accounts! Learning about the different features of the Parent Portal allows parents to partner with their school communities to celebrate student achievement, ask focused questions and identify needed support. Call the Los Angeles Unified Hotline at 213–443–1300 for help getting connected or for assistance with

using the features.

**The School Volunteer Program** is a resource available for families and the community to offer their time, skills and knowledge to support Los Angeles Unified students. This year, Los Angeles Unified had over 36,000 processed volunteers serving in District schools. For more information about the School Volunteer Program, visit <a href="https://www.lausd.org/volunteer">https://www.lausd.org/volunteer</a>.

**Special Education Workshops:** The Division of Special Education has various resources available for parents to take advantage of every opportunity as an active partner in their child's education. Workshops and training are offered covering various topics related to the needs of students with disabilities and the many ways parents can support their child both in and out of the classroom. In addition to workshops and training sessions, Districtand community-sponsored events supporting students and parents are available. For more information, visit <a href="https://www.lausd.org/spedParents">https://www.lausd.org/spedParents</a>.

#### **Additional Resources**

**Los Angeles Unified Student Wellness and Family Hotline:** Please continue to direct parents and students to this service provided for families. Trained District personnel are available to help on all health-related topics and are accessible by dialing the following number: 213-241-3840.

Los Angeles Division of Special Education School and Family Support Services Hotline: For more information on services to support students with special needs, call (213) 241-6701.

**Region Office Leadership:** Each child's school sits in a geographical Region in the Los Angeles Unified. To connect with District leaders in a specific Region or to learn more about the specific services offered in the Region, visit <a href="https://www.lausd.org/regions">https://www.lausd.org/regions</a>.

**Board of Education Meetings:** The Los Angeles Unified Board of Education hosts meetings in person and will continue to broadcast meetings online. Visit the following webpage to learn how to speak during public comment: <a href="https://www.lausd.org/boe">https://www.lausd.org/boe</a>.

#### **Responsibilities Assigned to the PAC**

California Education Code ("Ed. Code") sections 52062 and 52063, which are attached as Attachment A, require the establishment of a district-wide parent advisory committee to review and comment on the Local Control and Accountability Plan ("LCAP") for the

governing board and the superintendent of a school district. (Ed. Code, § 52060) California Code of Regulations ("CCR") section 15495 defines "Parent Advisory Committee," as used in Ed. Code sections 52063 and 52069. A "Parent Advisory Committee" shall be composed of a majority of parents, as defined in subdivision (e), of pupils and include parents of pupils to whom one or more of the definitions in Education Code section 42238.01 apply." (5 CCR§ 15495, subd. (f))